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BY E-MAIL
July 22, 2009
Mr. John A.D. Vellone
Borden Ladner Gervais LLP

Scotia Plaza, 40 King Street West

Toronto ON M5H 3Y4

Dear Mr. Vellone: 

Re:
Draft Terms of Reference: Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition (VECC) Motions for Review Board File No. EB-2009-0130
The following are the comments of Board staff on the draft terms of reference for the implementation of the Ontario Energy Board’s (the “Board”) decision arising from the VECC motions to review the Board’s EB-2008-0226 COLLUS and EB-2008-0233 Innisfil Decisions.

Staff is in general agreement with the comments of intervenors on the draft terms of reference for both the COLLUS and Innisfil matters. In particular, staff agrees that the details of the calculations should be shown and that the charge determination methodologies used should be consistent with those of the Decisions. Board staff also agrees with the proposed changes in wording related to the descriptions of the accounts.
In addition, it is staff’s view that that the Interest Rate Differential account should be characterized as a variance account rather than a deferral account, since it is tracking a Board approved variance in recoverable debt costs. It is staff’s view that a deferral account would be used to track a cost or revenue until a future date for possible recovery from ratepayers, as is the case with the hearing preparation and support costs. Staff would also be of the view that interest carrying charges would apply at the Board prescribed interest rate on the monthly opening balances in both these accounts. The wording in the terms of reference should reflect these factors.

Finally, it is staff’s view that once the draft terms of reference are formally submitted to the Board, it will be necessary that an order of the Board be issued containing the approved May 1, 2010 rate schedules for use in the respective distributors’ 3GIRM applications, as well as the approved wording for the establishment of the relevant deferral and variance accounts.

Sincerely,
Martin Davies
Project Advisor – Applications & Regulatory Audit
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